
PROJECT FACT SHEET.

I-15 CONGESTION RELIEF PROJECT.
Lead Agency: City of Temecula.

  SCOPE.
I-15, part of the National Defense Highway System and Primary Highway Freight System, carries 164,000 vehicles and 
trucks daily through the City of Temecula. The I-15 Congestion Relief Project is an initial component of the larger 
$60,000,000 I-15 Auxiliary Lanes Project established by the Move I-15 Through Temecula Valley Regional Task Force 
to provide operational improvements and enhanced safety on the corridor. This project will extend the northbound 
auxiliary lane from 0.6 miles north of the Temecula Parkway (SR-79) Interchange on-ramp to 0.5 miles south of the 
Rancho California Road Interchange off-ramp on I-15. The project also includes a Sub-Horizontal Ground Anchor Wall 
in the easterly abutment slope under the Santiago Road Bridge (Br. Number 56-654) and drainage system modifications. 
The I-15 Congestion Relief Project will capitalize on the recently completed $30,000,000 French Valley Parkway 
Interchange Phase I and $50,000,000 Temecula Parkway Interchange investments on I-15. This project will be delivered 
in conjunction with the larger I-15 Auxiliary Lanes Project and the French Valley Parkway Interchange Phases II and III.

COST.
Environmental & Design. $1,352,000.
Right of Way. $0.
Construction Support. $775,000.
Construction. $5,962,000.
Total. $8,089,000.

SCHEDULE.
CEQA Final Draft.    12/2020.
CEQA Adoption. 4/2021.
Final Design Complete. 5/2021.
Construction Award.   8/2021.
Construction Complete. 8/2022.

  OUTPUTS.

.91 Miles of Vehicle Lanes. 143 Foot Long Retaining Wall. 4,475 Square Feet of Permanent BMP’s.

  OUTCOMES.
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